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Coolinge Lane, Folkestone, Kent CT20 3RB 
Tel: 01303 251125, Fax: 01303 258084,  

Website: folkestonegirls.kent.sch.uk 
 

 

 

 

Newsletter - End of Term 1 (October 2016) 
 
 

Examination Results - 2016 

 
 
This year we celebrated our best ever set of results with some 48% of GCSE grades at A*/A and some 
54% grades A*/B at A Level. 

 
In combination with outstanding attainment, our consistently high value added scores and the 
outstanding levels of progress made by students from all starting points, places us amongst the very 
best schools in the country year on year.  
 
The chart below provides a brief snapshot of the outstanding results achieved this summer. 
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Students and Staff at The Folkestone School for Girls celebrated another 
outstanding set of results this summer at both GCSE and A level.  
Headline figures include: 

¶ 99.5 % of students achieved 5 A*- C including English & 
Mathematics (All  

¶ 85 students (52%) achieved 5+ A*/A grades 

¶ 44 students (27%) achieved 8+ A*/A grades 
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Performance - Headline Figures 
 

Pupils average this 
many GCSE grades 
above similar ability 
peers 

Pupils 
average 
this 
grade 
across 
their 
best 8 
GCSEs 

The % of pupils pass 
both English and 
Maths 

This % of pupils attain 
the Ebacc 

0.52  A-  99%  64%  

 

Sixth Form results see students continue to progress at A level, building yet further on the 
outstanding results they have already achieved at GCSE. Over half the grades achieved were at A*/B, 
with 1 in 5 grades being awarded an A*/A grading. Students leave the school with an outstanding 
portfolio of academic qualifications. They are highly qualified, well rounded young women who 
leave us equipped for varied and fulfilling careers. 
 

The Department for Education have now published provisional performance tables for the Summer 
2016 exam season and these confirm that the results achieved cement our enviable reputation for 
consistently outstanding attainment and achievement, both locally and nationally.  
 
The Folkestone School for Girls remains at the top of the tables yet again, well within the Top Ten 
schools in Kent and within the top 10% for progress of all schools nationally. 
 

 
 

The outstanding results achieved are testament to the hard work of students, the professionalism 
and dedication of staff, the continuing support of parents and the guidance and direction of 
governors. There is further information on examination performance available on our school 
website via the information tab under Exam and Assessment Results and Performance Tables. 

  
Mrs Tracy Luke 
Principal 
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ART & TECHNOLOGY 
 

Zine Library Workshop 
 
On Tuesday 20th September, Year 12 A-level Fine Art students participated in a workshop producing 
their own Zines for the Zine Library organised by Strange Cargo. 
 
The work they produced was celebrated as part of an exhibition held on Saturday 1st and Sunday 2nd 
October at The Factory in Cheriton. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ARTiculation Discovery Day 
 
On Thursday 22nd September Year 13 A-level Fine Art students, alongside some A-level History 
students, participated in an ARTiculation workshop run in conjunction with The Creative Foundation 
and The Roche Court Educational Trust. 
 
Students were given a tour of some of the local Folkestone Artworks and worked alongside students 
from the Folkestone Academy, to present one of the artworks, developing their presentation and 
public speaking skills. 
 
All the girls did fantastically well and one is even considering entering a competition for the 
ARTiculation Prize 2016. 
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Year 9 Tate Modern Visit - Georgia O’Keeffe 
 

On Monday 10th October and Wednesday 12th October the Year 9 GCSE Art & Design students visited 
the current Georgia O’Keeffe exhibition at the Tate Modern, London to help with their current 
project on natural forms. 
 
Students also had chance to interact with some of the Modern Art Installations in the permanent 
collections and explored the new additional building which only opened in June 2016.  
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Year 11 take a trip to the UKõs only 

desertéDungeness!  

 

On Friday the 23 rd September, Y ear 11 GCSE Textile Design students visited Dungeness 

beach and the house and garden of the artist and film maker Derek Jarman.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The visit provided the students with the opportunity to acquire first -hand experiences which 

they could link to their coursework theme of ôThe Coastõ - they had a very busy day!  

 

The students enthusiastically collected flotsam 

and jetsam during their beachcombing activities, 

sketched on -site and took photographs of the 

landscape , as well a s the abandoned boats and 

huts.  

 

Some students wrote poems inspired by John 

Masefieldõs ôSea Feverõ to include in their journal 

and others made sculptures using pebbles and 

driftwood in the style of the artist Andy 

Goldsworthy.  

 

We couldnõt have asked for a better day as the weather was ideal.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Iõd like to take this opportunity to thank Mr Smith & Mrs Smith who accompanied us on the 

trip as well as the students who all worked very hard throughout the day and made the 

best of the opportunities provided for them. Miss K. Turner. 
 



18 October 2016                          Pg 6                                                                                                                                                                                               

HISTORY 
 
Debating Matters - Local Heats 
 

On 26th September, Year 12 and Year 13 students took part in the local heats of the Debating Matters 
competition. Natasha Bhatti and Helen Williams took on St Edmund’s in a debate over whether 
medical data sharing is beneficial for society. Both students put forward convincing and well-
researched cases on the strengths of data-sharing.  
 
At the end of the debate, an almost unanimous public vote decided our students had won by a mile. 
However, the judges were not on our side and eventually the debate went to St Edmund’s. In spite 
of feeling robbed, thanks go to Natasha, Helen, Charley Owen and Christina Fatola, as well as their 
supporters, for what was a thrilling, if slightly disappointing outcome. 
 

KEY STAGE 4 
 
On 22nd September, two students from Oxford University came to the school to speak to some FSG 
students from a variety of different year groups, which was organised by the KS4 team. They spoke 
to Year 8 and 9 about setting goals and Year 12 about how to write personal statements and what 
to expect in an Oxford University interview.  
 
For our group (Year 11) they gave an informative and supportive presentation about university life 
and how we can reach our aspirations.  
 
Firstly, we were asked to write down any goals we have, from career aspirations to qualifications, 
travelling or just learning something new. We were then shown how we can aim to achieve these 
goals through specific, measured, attainable, realistic and timely targets. We were also told that we 
should always have a new goal to aim for, so that we do not become complacent as we aim to reach 
our full potential.  
 
The Oxford students also addressed misconceptions about the university, including the presumption 
that students attending Oxford are wealthy and that it is a very expensive place to study, when really 
there is a generous bursary scheme to support undergraduates from lower-income households.  
 
In addition, they also discussed the day to day life of an Oxford student, which included the vast 
range of sports clubs available, from ice hockey to fencing; the libraries and the exciting city.  
 
The students themselves were inspirational as they came from our local area and also came from 
similar backgrounds.  
 
The presentation showed us that Oxford and other prestigious universities are achievable to study 
at and inspired us to work hard to achieve our goals.  Irene Szmelter and Agna Chungbang Year 11. 
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PE 
 

Year 8 Netball 
 
With a squad of over 30 girls, Year 8 have been committed to Netball Club this term. Every week 
they turn up with enthusiasm and determination to improve upon their skill level and play in netball 
matches against other schools.    
 
Towers 
They played their first game against Towers School and worked well together as a team.  The girls 
played in different positions to allow them to develop their understanding of other roles and won 
convincingly 16-2. 
 
Highworth 
The girls faced tough competition against Highworth, but fought extremely hard throughout the 
match. Unfortunately, Highworth had extremely good shooters and defenders which resulted in a 
win for them. 
 
Brockhill 
Our girls are proving to be a formidable force, they dominated from the whistle and won 29-4.  The 
partnership of Emily New and Ashlie Pyatt in the shooting circle was outstanding.  Emilee Piggott, 
who has never played in a netball match before, was also excellent in the game and showed real 
potential for future matches.  Similar to Year 7, there are 30 Year 8 girls coming to training on a 
weekly basis and this was also the girls first game together as a team.  Due to our excellent shooting 
the score did not reflect the way that Brockhill played; they fought until the very last whistle to keep 
possession of the ball and score goals. A special mention has to go to Aaliya Ali.  She played a pivotal 
role in Brockhill's score being so low. 
 
Homewood 
We were dominant throughout winning the match 17-4. All of the players made a significant 
contribution to the game, working hard as a team to win the ball back when they lost it and creating 
numerous opportunities for Ashlie Pyatt & Emily New in the shooting circle. Emily New was awarded 
'Star Player' as she excelled in and around the shooting circle. A special mention has to go to Lottie 
McVittie who was incredible as goal keeper, stopping everything that came her way! 
 
The North 
The girls have enjoyed two successive wins since their defeat against Highworth and against The 
North they continued to perform with confidence and skill. Once again the team was rotated to 
allow for other girls to play in a fixture. Emily New was voted ‘Star Player’ again, due to her excellent 
shooting in the circle and performance around the court. The North tried hard to get the ball into 
their circle, but each time it was picked off by Hannah Parry, Lottie McVittie or Aaylia Ali. 
 
At the end of the 1st quarter the score was 10-0 to FSG, by the end of the 2nd Quarter it was 15-0 as 
North changed their positions around and tried hard to defend against us. By the 3rd quarter it was 
25-0, I asked the girls for 11 goals in the last quarter, which they delivered in style with a 36-0 win.  
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Rowing Club Trip to the London Regatta Centre 
 
Our resident Rowing Club has grown from strength to strength this term with numbers hitting 25+ 
on a regular basis every Wednesday. Miss Judd has been leading the sessions and the girls are 

developing better technique with 
each session completed.  
 
On Monday 10th October some of 
‘The Crew’ had the opportunity to 
go to The London Regatta Centre 
with Mrs Hutley and Miss Judd, 
which gave the girls the chance to 
take their rowing onto water. The 
indoor rowing tank is the 
transitional step from the Concept 
2 rowers in our gym to a more 
traditional 8 rowers in a boat 
similar to that seen every year in 
the Oxford and Cambridge Boat 
Race.  

 
As you can see there is a huge difference to rowing on a Concept 2 to rowing as a team in a boat. 
 
The girls certainly enjoyed the experience and were invited back to make the next step and take to 
the water! Watch this space! 
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NOTICES 
 

Robyn Steward Visit 
 

On Tuesday 4th October, we welcomed Robyn 
Steward to our school. 
 
Robyn was diagnosed with Asperger’s at the age 
of 11 and is now an author, broadcaster, trainer, 
artist and consultant; she has recently been part 
of the National Theatre’s production of “The 
Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night Time”. 
 
Robyn spoke to students in Year 8, 9 and 10 
during their assemblies, worked with small 
groups of students in two workshops and carried 
out some training with school staff and 
colleagues from other local secondary schools.  
 
We really enjoyed having Robyn with us for the 
day and learnt a lot from her.  
 
As she says “My training is from a person not just 
a text book.”  

 
Robyn had wise words to say about us all being accepting of difference and encouraging us to try 
and attain our goals, no matter what obstacles are put in our way.                                                                                                
 

 
 

School Uniform Shop 
 
Please note that during the half term break, the school uniform shop will NOT be open on Friday 
21st October and Friday 28th October 2016. 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

2016 
 

TERM 2 
 

Monday 31st October to Tuesday 20th December 
Christmas Break: Thursday 22nd December to Monday 2nd January 2017 

 

2017 
 

TERM 3 
 

Tuesday 3rd January to Friday 10th February 
February Break: Monday 13th February to Friday 17th February 

 

TERM 4 
 

Monday 20th February to Friday 31st March 
Easter Break: Monday 3rd April to Monday 17th April 

 

TERM 5 
 

Tuesday 18th April to Friday 26th May 
Bank Holiday: Monday 1st May 

May Break: Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June 
  

TERM 6 
 

Monday 5th June to Thursday 20th July 2017 
 
 

INSET DAYS 
 

Wednesday 21st December 2016 
Friday 21st July 2017 

 


